

## Notice of Proposed works under Articles 16(1), 16(2) and Schedule 3 of the Local Authorities' Cemeteries Order 1977

## 13 April 2017

www.southwark.gov.uk

Southwark Council ("the council") adopted its cemetery strategy, in 2012, which sets out the council's commitment to local burial in the borough. As part of this strategy, the council intends to develop an area of land in Camberwell New Cemetery to make it more suitable for burial use. Southwark's Cemetery Strategy can be viewed in its entirety online (<a href="www.southwark.gov.uk/cemeteriesplans">www.southwark.gov.uk/cemeteriesplans</a>). To improve access to the development site the council needs to create a path across some existing grave space. Planning permission was granted for this development in Oct 2015, details can be viewed online (<a href="http://planbuild.southwark.gov.uk:8190/online-applications">http://planbuild.southwark.gov.uk:8190/online-applications</a>). The council also made a petition to the Consistory Court because the works will be on consecrated land. A faculty was issued by the court on 21 February 2017. Now that both planning & faculty permissions have been granted, memorials listed below will need to be removed.

Notice is hereby given that, under Articles 16(1), 16(2) and Schedule 3 of the Local Authorities' Cemeteries Order 1977, the memorials on graves listed below will be removed from the cemetery to facilitate new footpaths on Section D1 in Camberwell New Cemetery:

7747, 7753, 7759	7187 to 7200	12401 to 12465
7765, 7771, 7773	7501 to 7521	19622 to 19665
7776, 8779, 8785	7525 to 7548	20001 to 20011
8791, 8796, 8797	9087 to 9090	20013 to 20050
9052, 9053, 9058	11947 to 11975	21701 to 21723
9059, 9081, 9082		
10600		

Further details of these graves, and particulars as to objections that can be made to the proposals, requests for re-erection of the memorials, and the removal of the memorials are obtainable free of charge from:

Cemeteries and Crematorium Office Brenchley Gardens London SE23 3RD

Telephone No 020 7525 5600 Email cemeteries@southwark.gov.uk

Objections must be received by 31/07/2017. The memorials will not be removed before that date.